
The Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) held the United We Learn/ Teaching and 
Learning Committee meeting on August 8, 2024. The committee met both virtually 
and in-person at the KSU Harold R. Benson Research and Demonstration Farm, 
1525 Mills Ln, Frankfort KY. Members of the public were permitted to attend the 
meeting in person although encouraged to view the meeting on the Kentucky 
Department of Education’s (KDE) Media Portal. The following business was 
conducted: 
 

I. Call to Order 
Chair Holly Bloodworth welcomed the committee members and guests to the 
meeting. 
 

II. Roll Call 
Chair Bloodworth asked for a roll call of members. The following members were 
present: Mike Borchers, Preston Graham, Juston Pate, and Lee Todd. 
 

III. Review Item 
A. Kentucky Numeracy Counts Update         

KDE Chief Academic Officer Micki Ray and KDE Director of Mathematics 
Education Jennifer Fraley, Ed.D. presented the update. The presentation 
provided an overview of the efforts of the Office of Teaching and Learning 
in implementing the Kentucky Numeracy Counts Act and introduced the 
new Director of Mathematics Education. 

 
IV. Adjournment 
 Chair Bloodworth thanked everyone for the updates and requested a motion to 
 adjourn the committee. The motion was made by Lee Todd and seconded by 
 Mike Borchers. The motion passed unanimously with a voice vote.  
 


